
 
SUMMARY OF PUBLIC NOTICE 

 
REQUEST BY J &T QUIGLEY LTD FOR PROPOSED CHANGE TO THE OPERATIVE 

SOUTH WAIKATO DISTRICT PLAN - 1861 ONGAROTO RD 
 

The South Waikato District Council has received a request from J & T Quigley Ltd under the 
Resource Management Act for a Proposed Change (RM220139) to the South Waikato District 
Plan.   
 
The change requested would alter the zoning of 31.68 ha of land at 1861 Ongaroto Rd (SH30) 
Whakamaru from General rural zone to Rural lifestyle zone. Seven amendments are also 
requested to the District Plan’s rules and assessment criteria. 
 
Public consultation commences on Wednesday 9 April 2025 and closes on Monday 12 May 
2025 at 5pm. Any person may make a submission on the Proposed Plan Change, by sending 
a written or electronic submission to South Waikato District Council, Private Bag 7, Tokoroa or 
to email address: submissions@southwaikato.govt.nz  
 
The proposed Plan Change documents can be inspected on Council’s website 
www.southwaikato.govt.nz or at the Council’s offices in Tokoroa and Putāruru, the Tokoroa 
Public Library, and the Tīrau Information Centre. Copies of the required submission forms are 
also available from Council’s website and offices. 
 
Please contact Patrick McHardy, Senior Planner with any questions on (07) 8850785. 
 
 
Susan Law 
Chief Executive  
South Waikato District Council 
 
9 April 2025 
 

http://www.southwaikato.govt.nz/

